
KEY DECISIONS

All key decisions are as in the minutes of Executive decisions.

NON KEY DECISIONS

All non-key decisions are in the minutes of the Executive decisions. 

CUSTOMER CONTACT CENTRE

Members and staff were invited to a preview of the Customer Contact Centre on Thursday, 11 November. There was lots of interest resulting in five separate ‘tours’ throughout the day. Very positive feedback was received from those who attended.

The temporary Main Reception (the ‘blue room’) and Revenues and Benefits temporary accommodation in the former Carlisle Housing Association Reception both closed on Friday, 12 November. Those areas are now available for any necessary building work to take place as part of the overall redesign of the ground floor.

The new Customer Contact Centre opened to the public on Monday, 15 November and feedback from customers was again very positive.

Any member who was unable to attend the preview is invited to contact Brian Blackburn, Customer Services Manager on extension 7230 to arrange a visit or talk about the new facilities. Alternatively call in and ask to see Brian or one of the Customer Services Supervisors and they’ll be happy to show you round.
AUDIT COMMISSION REPORT ON ACCESSIBILITY 
A new report published by the Audit Commission has given Carlisle City Council a two-star rating and described it as a ‘good’ council for helping local people to access its services with promising prospects for improvement.

The three Audit Commission inspectors carried out a three-day inspection in October to find out if the council is responsive to the needs of its citizens, its services are of a high quality and cost effective and that it is fair and accessible to all who need them.

Seven strengths were highlighted including:

· A commitment to engaging with local communities and making services more accessible 

· A good appreciation of the make-up of local communities and their needs

· An e-government programme that is informed by consultation with local people

· A good approach to consultation using a variety of mechanisms to suit local circumstances with the results used to inform service improvements.

Areas for improvement raised in the report were a lack of knowledge of which sections of the community are not accessing services and not having co-ordinated partnership plans for improving services through accessibility and user focus.  

I am delighted with this result as it shows that we are moving in the right direction in providing services to all our residents. It is on a par with our ‘good’ CPA score.

We have an important role as a Community Leader and the report show areas where there is room for improvement. We will be looking closely at the inspectors’ recommendations. 

More research is needed to find out who is not accessing our services. Both internally and with partners, we should have better co-ordination and consultation. We will then be able to increase information to help us meet community needs and activities.”

 Members should have received a copy of the Audit Commission’s full report ‘Improving services through accessibility and user focus’ for Carlisle City Council.  Alternatively a copy is available on the Audit Commission’s website. 

TRAINING – OPEN FOR BUSINESS

The second training day took place on 14 December 2004 when 22 members and around 100 staff attended the Commercial & Tecnhical Services event.  This was again a successful event for those who attended, not only were they impressed by the quality of accommodation at Boustead Grassings, but the way client and contractor have been brought together to improve services.

The Tullie House section of Culture, Leisure and Sports Services will host the next Open Day on 31 January 2005.  The remaining part of this Business Unit will have their Open Day in May 2005.

NORTH WEST CHARTER FOR ELECTED MEMBER DEVELOPMENT

On Friday 19 November 2004 I attended the Celebration Event for North West Charter Elected Member Development at the Lowry Gallery, Salford Quays.  The event was well attended and included other Members from Carlisle City Council.

Presentations were received from Allerdale BC, Pendle BD, Wirral MBC and Stockport MBC, all of whom received the Charter this year.  Allerdale BC is not only the first Cumbrian Authority to achieve the award but indeed was this year’s winner of the Municipal Journal prize.  We congratulate them and we were all impressed by the quality and content of their presentation.

Further information can be found in the delegate pack for this event, which is available in the Members’ Library.

CUMBRIA INFORMATION HUB EXECUTIVE BOARD

I attended a meeting in Kendal on 15 December 2004 of the Strategic Executive Board of the Cumbria Information Hub at the Town Hall. 

 A progress report, for information has been placed in the Members’ Library.

CONNECTED CUMBRIA

 A Members' Awareness Event will be held at 10.30 am, on Monday 31st January at The Melbreak Country House Hotel, Great Clifton, Cumbria.

There are 5 additional places for Members of this authority.  Applications can be made through Member Support Officers.

ACE TRAINING PROGRAMME

On 7 December 2004 I attended Cumbria Leadership Network follow-up day at the Westmorland Hotel, Tebay.  The day focussed on understanding performance management and how the Gershon Report will impact on Cumbrian Authorities and changes to Comprehensive Performance Assessment in the future.  Delegates looked at how they can use partnerships to improve services, developing cross boundary approaches to improved working with other Cumbrian Authorities.  This showed the potential for joint procurement.  Elected Members shared their views about action plans to take forward issues covered in the programme in their own authority and across Cumbria as a whole.  

A delegate pack is available in the Member Library, which includes notes from the Leadership Programme events.

MEMBERS SURVEY

All Members have received the full report on the recent Members Survey. Officers in MSES have identified over 20 action points arising from this report and will ensure that the appropriate Business Units respond accordingly. In due course CMT will consider the progress that will have been made in addressing these action points and I shall then report again to Members.

INDEPENDENT REMUNERATION PANEL 

Members will know that the membership of the Independent Remuneration Panel is being constantly renewed, as those on this panel must retire after their 4 years of service. Given that the panel has a membership of four this means that each year the Council needs to find one replacement. We have done this traditionally through a public notice in the local newspaper. In recent years however we have had little response from the public and have in fact only received one application for each vacant position we have had to fill. Although we have been lucky in that each applicant was found to be suitable and have subsequently proven their worth in their work on this panel, we fear that this arrangement is not sustainable. This year officers are adopting an innovative approach in the hope that more volunteers from the public can be prompted to apply. This has included posting an attractive advert rather than just a 'public notice', a newspaper article on the work of the panel; a similar article in the Rural Voice newsletter; and also in Carlisle Focus. We will know by March whether this new approach will prove to be successful.

NATIONAL JOINT EO/IDEA PROJECT

Carlisle is one of three councils chosen for a national project, that is exploring the way members engage with Human Resouce and Organisational Development issues.  This is to be done with a view to developing Members’ leadership roles in people management.  

One 8th and 9th December 2004 an IDEA consultant worked with officers and members to focus on our part of the project which will be to produce a new protocol for Member/Officer relations.  The precise details of the project have yet to be determined but will be finalized in January and completed in April.
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